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Co-Chairs Roblan and Smith Warner, and Members of the Joint Committee on Student
Success:

Please accept the attached written testimony from Roberta Dunn, Executive Director of
FACT Oregon, in support of HB 3427, which has an informational hearing in the Joint
Committee on Student Success at 5:00 pm today (4/23/19). 

Thank you!
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MEMORANDUM 


DATE: April 23, 2019 


TO:  Joint Committee on Student Success 


FROM: Roberta Dunn, FACT Oregon 


RE:  Support for HB 3427 
 


Co-Chairs Roblan and Smith Warner, and Members of the Committee: 
 
My name is Roberta Dunn, and I am the Executive Director of FACT Oregon.  FACT 
Oregon’s mission is to empower Oregon families experiencing disability in pursuit 
of whole lives in their community.  We do this with focused work in three 
interconnected areas: expanding awareness, growing community, and equipping 
families.  
 
Through services created “by families for families,” we have helped thousands of 
families each year navigate barriers, create a culture of inclusion, and demonstrate 
that a whole life is possible.  The outcome of our work is engaged families with high 
expectations for their child and a vision for the future where all communities, 
including their school communities, are accessible, welcoming, and embrace that 
disability is natural.   


 
Our work with Oregon families has given us the opportunity to see first-hand the 
challenges Oregon school districts have in meeting the needs of all students when 
they have inadequate resources. There is additional strain in meeting the needs of 
students experiencing disabilities and in meeting their responsibilities under the 
Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) (to provide students with 
disabilities a free and appropriate public education in the least restrictive 
environment), exacerbating historic misclassification of “our kids” and “those kids.”    


 
We also know that a well-funded education system that 1) prioritizes investment in 
early childhood education (including fully funding early intervention and early 
childhood special education to provide the recommended level of service to infants 
and toddlers experiencing disability) in order to ensure all children are ready to 
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learn and have the best chance to succeed in school when they enter kindergarten, 
and 2) invests in measures that directly improve the ability of schools to serve 
students, such as lowering class size, investing in better health services for students 
(including access to counseling and behavioral/mental health services as well as 
access to school nurses), doing a better job of engaging parents in the education of 
their students, addressing the inequity and disparities students from marginalized 
populations experience in our school systems, better equipping and supporting 
teachers and staff to serve all students, and promoting safe, welcoming and 
inclusive school environments, is something that is good for all students.  
 
We support HB 3427 and urge you to make the 2019 Legislative Session the year 
we invest in the future of our children by fully funding our education system in order 
to create inclusive, welcoming, accessible and supportive learning environments that 
will ensure the success of all Oregon students.     


 
 


Roberta Dunn 
Executive Director 
FACT Oregon 






